MATTHEW G. BEVIN GOVERNOR



K. GAIL RUSSELL ACTING SECRETARY

COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

PUBLIC PROTECTION CABINET

DEPARTMENT OF CHARITABLE GAMING
CANNON G. ARMSTRONG, COMMISSIONER
132 BRIGHTON PARK BOULEVARD
FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601-3714
(502) 573-5528 OR (800) 729-5672
FAX (502) 573-6625
WWW.DCG.KY.GOV

January 10, 2019

Simpson Elementary PTO 721 Witt Road Franklin, KY 42134 ATTN: Lara Forshee

RE:

Acknowledgment of Receipt of Form CG-Exempt

Assigned Exemption No. EXE0002450

Dear Lara Forshee:

This letter shall serve as acknowledgment of receipt in this office of your Form CG-Exempt, "Notice of Exemption from Charitable Gaming Licensure Requirement". As an exempt organization, you do not have to pay a gross receipts fee under KRS Chapter 238. We have assigned the above exemption number which you should use on all printed materials and correspondence.

This exemption letter may be presented to licensed distributors or other vendors or entities requiring verification of licensure status as proof that your organization has an exempt status. You may only purchase charitable gaming supplies and equipment from licensed distributors pursuant to KRS 238.540(6).

If your organization remains exempt, no additional exemption notice needs to be filed with the Department of Charitable Gaming in future years. Should the charitable gaming activities conducted by you exceed the amounts qualifying you for exemption, you shall immediately notify the Department and apply for a charitable gaming license, which may be issued retroactively under KRS 238.535(6).

YOU <u>CAN</u> CONDUCT THESE ACTIVITIES WITH AN EXEMPTION:

BINGO RAFFLE(S) NON-CASH PRIZE WHEELS CHARITY FUNDRAISING EVENTS

YOU CANNOT CONDUCT THESE ACTIVITIES WITH AN EXEMPTION:

SELL PULLTABS

CASINO TYPE GAMES (POKER, BLACKJACK, DICE GAMES, ETC.)Simpson Elementary PTO 1/10/2019
Page Two

Your exempt organization must comply with all statutes and regulations of the Department of Charitable Gaming. If the organization wishes to conduct gaming in another county, they must notify the Department of Charitable Gaming at least 30 days prior to the intended gaming date pursuant to KRS 238.535(12)(b)(2).

In order to maintain your exemption, you must file Form CG-EFR, "Exempt Organization Annual Financial Report" before January 31st, for the previous calendar year. This form is available online at www.dcg.ky.gov. If the Annual Financial Report is filed with the office by January 31st of each year, your exemption will continue. Failure to file the annual report by January 31st of each year shall result in your exemption being revoked.

Charitable gaming laws and regulations require each organization claiming exemption under KRS 238.535 to notify the Department of any changes in the information contained on the Form CG-Exempt filed with this agency.

Please note that training sessions are available to licensed charitable organizations both in the Frankfort office and throughout the state. The Department recommends anyone serving as an officer, chairperson or volunteer for a charitable organization that conducts charitable gaming attend a training session. If you would like to take advantage of this service, you may register online at www.dcg.ky.gov or by calling the office at 1-800-729-5672. Sign-up for a class today!

Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions, please contact the Department of Charitable Gaming at (502) 573-5528.

Sincerely,

Cannon G. Armstrong, Commissioner

Licensing Branch Manager